
Message from OACAO President Wendy Caceres-Speakman 
Greetings OACAO Members, Partners, Friends, and Supporters! 

Winter - 'Tis the season to sparkleô and, as always, the OACAO 
has indeed continued to sparkle in 2024. 

In October, the OACAO successfully hosted its annual 2024 Aging Well
Conference. We were delighted to have over 175 delegates and special 
guests attend this year's conference. 

The event featured an exceptional lineup of pre-conference sessions, 
keynotes, workshops, Lightning Talks, networking opportunities, a 
delicious Gala dinner, silent auction, fabulous Halloween costumes óa 
plentyô and a spin (literally) on the dance floor to our favourite band, 
Fiddlesticks. 

We hosted a pleasurable visit from the Minister for Seniors and 
Accessibility, Hon. Raymond Cho, and were appreciative of the time given 
to us by Mathew Varsava, Director of Policy & Strategic Partnerships, 
Ministerôs Office, who fielded questions from the delegates about the 
Ministryôs funding programs and the SALC sector. 

A special thank you goes out to the incredible Conference Planning 
Committee for their amazing efforts and unwavering support. We thank 
Arbor Memorial for their generous Platinum Title Sponsorship and for 
providing the fantastic delegate bags again this year. Our sincere 
appreciation goes out to all sponsors and partners who supported the 
event and participated in the Trade Show. 

The Board and Staff continue to work on the deliverables identified in the 
new OACAO 2024 – 2026 Strategic Plan and we look forward to 
providing you with updates on our progress in 2025. 

The OACAO staff team continues to grow. We welcome Carmen Joseph 
to the team. Carmen will oversee Membership Services and support the 
Executive Director with administration duties. 

On behalf of the Board of Directors, I would like to wish you all a wonderful 
holiday season and a New Year filled with prosperity, good health, and 
continued success. 

Wendy Caceres-Speakman 
President 

Our Mission 

The Older Adult 
Centres’ Association 
of Ontario (OACAO) 
is a trusted partner 
and recognized 
leader in the 
development of 
quality and relevant 
resources, services 
and support for 
community-based 
older adult centres. 

Our Vision 

A province where 
older adults age 
successfully, 
are connected to their 
community and 
remain active and 
engaged. 

https://www.oacao.org


https://www.oassisplan.com


Message from the OACAO Executive Director Sue Hesjedahl 

…cont’d

Dear OACAO Members, Partners, and Friends, 

As we wrap up 2024 and look forward to the promise and opportunities that 2025 will bring, I’d like to take a 
moment to reflect on the incredible strides we’ve made together this year. 2024 has been a year of growth, 
collaboration, and transformative progress for the Older Adult Centres’ Association of Ontario (OACAO), and I 
am deeply grateful for your continued support, passion, and dedication to improving the lives of older adults 
across Ontario. 

OACAO Celebrates the Government of Ontario’s $17M investment in Seniors Active Living Centres! We are 
thrilled to share the announcement of increased funding for the Seniors Active Living Centres (SALC) Program. 
Recently, Hon. Raymond Cho, Minister for Seniors and Accessibility, announced a new $17 million 
investment over the next three years to support 100 new Seniors Active Living Centres (SALCs) programs. 
This funding increase will also boost core funding for the existing 316 SALCs, bringing each program’s base 
funding up from $50,000 to a maximum of $55,000 starting in 2025. This funding builds on the government’s 
existing $15 million annual investment in the SALC program, which has proven essential in supporting 
seniors’ quality of life through health promotion and community engagement. 

The OACAO is proud of our partnership with the Ministry for Seniors and Accessibility and look forward to 
the continued positive impact this investment will have on seniors’ health and well-being across Ontario. 
The OACAO continues to advocate for further support to meet the growing needs of Ontario’s aging 
population. With this funding boost, SALCs will be better positioned to expand their reach and continue 
offering programs that reduce isolation, promote active living, and support the mental and physical 
health of Ontario’s seniors. 

The 2024 – 2025 Seniors Active Living Fairs (SALCs) program continues to be a highly successful initiative, 
with 57 fairs held across Ontario between August to December 2024, and 45 more planned for early 2025. 
These fairs have provided valuable health screenings, educational sessions, and community engagement 
opportunities for seniors. They have been instrumental in raising awareness about local health services, 
fostering social connections, and reducing isolation among older adults. The fairs have also attracted 
diverse community groups, ensuring inclusivity, and have strengthened partnerships with local 
organizations like St. John Ambulance. The positive feedback from both attendees and exhibitors 
highlights the program’s impact on mental well-being, safety, and community bonding.  

The 2025 – 2026 Seniors Active Living Fairs program will open a Call for Applications on January 8th, 
2025, offering micro-grants to help you bring new and engaging events to your communities. To learn 
more about this funding opportunity, please visit our website or contact Lina Zita at 
coordinator@oacao.org.  We thank the Ministry for Seniors and Accessibility (MSAA) for their continued 
support. 

The OACAO has also made good progress on our Links2Wellbeing Social Prescribing project with funding 
support from an Anonymous Donor. The continued growth during Year 1 of Phase 2 of this important 
project has enabled us to bring on more SALC partners and provide more seniors with access to 
personalized services that enhance their overall well-being. We are thrilled to see the positive outcomes and 
look forward to expanding this initiative in the upcoming year. Contact Dena Silverberg at 
dena@oacao.org to learn more about the available micro-grant funding for L2W SALC partners to reduce 
barriers to participation for isolated seniors.  

mailto:coordinator@oacao.org
mailto:dena@oacao.org


The OACAO 2024 Aging Well Conference in October was a major success, bringing together the largest number 
of participants from across Ontario to engage in meaningful conversations about the future of senior care 
and services. With inspiring keynote speakers, informative sessions, and numerous networking opportunities, 
the conference reinforced the importance of collaboration and innovation in the sector. We are already 
looking forward to next year’s conference and the continued opportunities to learn and grow together. Mark 
your calendars for Nov. 3rd and 4th for the OACAO 2025 Aging Well Conference, with more details
available soon. Preconference activities will take place on Sunday, November 2nd.

The OACAO is currently conducting a SALC / OACAO Member Profile Survey, engaging both OACAO 
Member Centres and Seniors Active Living Centres (SALCs) to participate in the survey. This survey is 
gathering vital data and information about trends that are important to centres/SALCs. A full Profile 
Report will be shared in March 2025 highlighting vital information about the sector including 
characteristics about membership, programs, services, amenities, funding, facilities, staff, volunteers, and 
growth and challenges faced by the sector. A special thank you to the many centres who have already 
completed the Profile Survey. We are extending the survey deadline to allow more members and SALCs to 
participate. Reach out to me at sue@oacao.org if you have any questions.  

As we enter this festive season, I want to express my deepest appreciation to each of you. Your passion for 
serving older adults, your innovative ideas, and your commitment to making a difference are what make 
OACAO a truly special association. 

May this holiday season bring you moments of peace, joy, and reflection. I look forward to what we will 
accomplish together in the year ahead, as we continue to work toward building a brighter future for older 
adults in Ontario.  

Thank you for all that you do. Here’s to a prosperous, successful, and fulfilling 2025! 

Sue Hesjedahl 
Executive Director 

In October we were thrilled to welcome Carmen Joseph to the OACAO team as our new Executive 
Assistant / Membership Services Lead (EA/MSL). Carmen brings over a decade of experience in office 
administration, customer service, and project coordination. With a strong background in supporting senior 
leadership, she has worked in various sectors, including non-profit organizations and government agencies. 
Carmen’s skills in organization, communication, and attention to detail make her an excellent fit for this role. 

In her new position, Carmen will provide crucial administrative support to the Executive Director and 
Board of Directors, assist with membership services, and support OACAO’s growing projects and events, 
including the Aging Well Conference. We are excited to have Carmen’s expertise on board and look 
forward to the contributions she will make in supporting our mission and strengthening our services to older 
adults across Ontario. 

Please join us in welcoming Carmen to our OACAO family! 

Message from the OACAO Executive Director Sue Hesjedahl cont’d 

Welcome Carmen Joseph – Our New Executive Assistant / Membership Services Lead 

mailto:sue@oacao.org


Season’s Greetings from the OACAO 
Season’s Greetings to all of our OACAO Members, Business Partners, Volunteers and Staff. We appreciate 
you and would like to thank you for your contribution to the OACAO. Wishing you all the best during this holiday 
season and we look forward to an exciting new year 2025.  

Just a gentle reminder to keep your centreôs information up to date on your membership 
account for 2024-2025.  

To Update your membership: 

• Login to your membership profile at https://oacao.wildapricot.org/Sys/Profile

• Use the email address and password of the contact person in your organization listed on the OACAO
Wild Apricot System and follow the suggested actions on your profile screen

• To reset a forgotten password  https://oacao.wildapricot.org/Sys/ResetPasswordRequest

If you have any questions or concerns about OACAO Membership, please feel free to contact us at  

905-584-8125 or Toll Free at 1-866-835-7693. 

Thanks for your Support! 
Thank you so much for the recent donations from Mona R. and Sue H. Your generosity  
is greatly appreciated. The OACAO is a registered Charity and can issue tax receipts. 
Click on the Donate Now button or visit www.oacao.org and click the Make a Donation 
button at the bottom of the page. Charitable Registration No. 125123471 RR0001 Please 
consider the OACAO for your charitable donation. 

https://oacao.wildapricot.org/Sys/Profile
https://oacao.wildapricot.org/Sys/ResetPasswordRequest
http://www.canadahelps.org/CharityProfilePage.aspx?CharityID=d37591
https://www.oacao.org/


OACAO Applauds the Government of Ontario for Increasing Funding and 
Expanding Access to Seniors Active Living Centres Programs 

NEWS RELEASE (Dec 6, 2024) - The Older Adult Centres' Association of Ontario (OACAO) welcomes 
the Ontario government's announcement of increased operating funds and the expansion of the Seniors 
Active Living Centres (SALCs) Program. 

“The OACAO is the reason we are able to expand the number of Seniors Active Living Centres and increase 
funding,” said Hon. Raymond Cho, Minister for Seniors and Accessibility. 

“Thanks to Sue, her leadership and the entire OACAO team, the province is able to grow the number of 
Seniors Active Living Centres by 100 over the next year and add $17 million dollars over the next three 
years to make sure our seniors stay fit, active, healthy, socially connected, close to their homes and in their 
communities. Thank you OACAO!” 

 Hon. Raymond Cho, Minister for Seniors and Accessibility 

This increase, announced today by Minister Cho was highlighted in the Fall Economic Statement and 
described as a meaningful investment in the well-being of Ontario's aging population. 
Beginning in 2025, base funding for SALCs will rise from approximately $50,000 to $55,000 per SALC 
program, following a recent increase from $42,700 to $50,000. These investments ensure continued 
support for existing programs while providing resources for new initiatives. 

“This announcement demonstrates the government’s commitment to seniors in Ontario,” said Sue 
Hesjedahl, Executive Director of OACAO. “We’ve worked closely with the Ministry for Seniors and 
Accessibility to emphasize the critical need for increased funding for SALCs in Ontario. This investment 
will ensure that SALCs continue to enhance seniors’ quality of life through social engagement, health 
promotion, and community connection.” 

 Sue Hesjedahl, Executive Director of OACAO 

Over the next three years, the government is committing nearly $17 million to establish 100 new SALC 
programs across Ontario. These programs are designed to foster wellness, reduce ageism, and help 
seniors stay active, independent, and engaged in their communities. This funding builds on the 
government’s annual $15 million investment in the SALC program. 

    NEWS RELEASEE  

To further enhance access, regulatory changes to the Seniors Active Living Centres Act, 2017, passed 
in June 2024, now allow a broader range of organizations including Legions, cultural organizations, and 
Indigenous organizations to apply for SALC program funding. Following a province-wide call for proposals 
this summer, the government is currently reviewing applications to launch new programs and expand 
services. 

SALCs are instrumental in addressing the unique needs of Ontario's seniors, offering programs that reduce 
social isolation, promote active living, and support mental and physical health. This funding increase will 
help SALCs expand their reach, particularly in underserved rural and Indigenous communities where the 
need for these services is greatest. 

“This funding is a step forward in addressing the growing demands placed on SALCs,” added Hesjedahl. 
“We’re excited to see the government’s response to the needs of our members, empowering centres to 
expand their reach and strengthen their role as community hubs for seniors.” 

 Sue Hesjedahl, Executive Director of OACAO 



Looking ahead, the OACAO remains committed to working with the Ministry for Seniors and Accessibility 
to advocate for further operational and program funding to meet the growing needs of Ontario's aging 
population. With more seniors relying on these centres each year, sustained investment is essential to 
maintain and expand high-quality programs and services. 

For further information or to get involved: 
Sue Hesjedahl, Executive Director 
Older Adult Centres' Association of Ontario 
Email: sue@oacao.org Website: www.oacao.org 
Tel: 905-584-8125  Toll Free: 1-866-835-7693 

About OACAO: 
Established in 1973, the Older Adult Centres' Association of Ontario (OACAO) represents over 240 
member organizations and more than 200,000 seniors across the province. OACAO is dedicated to 
enhancing the quality of life for older adults through advocacy, support, and the development of quality and 
relevant resources and services for community-based older adult centres. It is a strong supporter of Seniors 
Active Living Centres as hubs of connection, health, and activity for seniors across Ontario. 

For details on the funding announcement, visit Ontario Expanding SALCs. 

  NEWS RELEASEE 

mailto:sue@oacao.org
http://www.oacao.org/


OACAO Regional Networking Meetings 

OACAO Regional Board Reps host both virtual on zoom and in-person meetings for Regional members 
to join together, network, share ideas and support each other. For your convenience, we have listed 
below the dates for the upcoming OACAO Regional Meetings along with the Regional Representative 
and their email address. Beside the date will let you know if it is in-person or a Zoom meeting! Please 
contact your representative to get full meeting details. 

REGION  REPRESENTATIVE  EMAIL ADDRESS  NEXT MEETING 
Central  Nora Jones  nora.jones@townofws.ca Jan 15th, 2025   10:30 – 11:45 am (zoom)
Eastern  Don Amos  donA@seniorskingston.ca Apr   8th, 2025   11:00  -   2:00 pm (in-person Ottawa)                                                    

Golden Horseshoe  Julie Pennal  Julie.pennal@oakville.ca Jan 15th, 2025   10:30  -  11:45 am (zoom)

Grand River  Sarah Feeney-Martin  L2W@oacao.org  Jan 21st, 2025    10:00  -     1:00 pm (in-person-Waterloo)

Metro  Lisa Tobio  yorkfairbank@on.aibn.com Jan 21st, 2025    9:30 am             (in-person-Toronto) 

Northern Regions         John Richer john.richer@greatersudbury.ca  Jan 13th,  2025   1:00    -      2:00 pm (zoom)

South West         Jennifer Jones  jjones@bgclondon.ca Mar 7th, 2025  10:00    -     1:00 pm (in-person-Ingersol) 
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A full list of the OACAO Board of Directors including Regional Representatives is available near the end of the 
newsletter.  See page 9 for details of Regional Webinar "Thriving Every Day" on Jan 15th. Everyone is welcome! 
OACAO CONFERENCE NEWS
Please save the following dates for the 

OACAO 2025 Aging Well annual conference. 

Save the Date
MAKE SURE TO FOLLOW THE OACAO ON SOCIAL MEDIA 
 @TheOACAO @oacao 

’Nai Brith National Organization of Canada        

.O. Box 77510, Sheppard Plaza PO,Toronto, ON M3H 6A7
hone: 416-633-6224 x 235 • https://www.bnaibrith.ca 

ruce County  

0 Park Street P.O. Box 70, Walkerton, ON N0G 2V0 
hone: 519-881-1291 • https://www.brucecounty.on.ca/ 

The Neighbourhood Group Community Services 

   11 C           oatsw          orth C      re scent, Toronto, ON M4C 5P8 
   416    -693       -  47        62 • http          s   ://tng      communityto.org
 The Neighbourhood Group - Community Neighbourhood House Programs

2802 Danforth Avenue, Toronto, ON M4C 1M1

416-691-7407 • https://tngcommunityto.org

November 3rd & 4th, 2025 
Location of conference to be announced later

Welcome to our New MembersWelcome to our New Members

https://ca.linkedin.com/company/older-adults-centres'-association-of-ontario
https://twitter.com/TheOACAO
https://facebook.com/oacao/
http://www.bnaibrith.ca
https://tngcommunityto.org
https://tngcommunityto.org
https://www.brucecounty.on.ca/
mailto:nora.jones@townofws.ca
mailto:donA@seniorskingston.ca
mailto:julie.pennal@oakville.ca
mailto:l2w@oacao.org
mailto:yorkfairbank@on.aibn.com
mailto:john.richer@greatersudbury.ca
mailto:jjones@bgclondon.ca


https://oacao.wildapricot.org/event-5975563
mailto:l2w@oacao.org


Newsletter Submission for Links2Wellbeing Winter 2025 Update – submitted by Dena Silverberg 

If I could save time in a bottle, the first thing that I would like to do is make this project last forever! Happy 
Winter, everyone. It's a time to slow down a bit and enjoy hot chocolate, walk through the crunchy 
snow, and snuggle in front of the fireplace! 

Thank you to all our current SALC and referral partners! We are thrilled to share that we have
added 10 new Centres this year! We continue to work hard to plan for four more years of 
development, growth, advocacy, policy work, and the ultimate goal of sustainability for this vitally 
important project and for the social prescribing movement in Ontario. WE NEED YOU! 

Outcomes from Links2Wellbeing from the past 3 years! We crushed it! 

The outcomes of L2W demonstrated the impact of social prescribing on clients, SALCs and 
healthcare providers. With 1,500+ referrals, participating older adults come from a variety of 
circumstances, 58% reported living alone, 39% had a physical disability, 12% were living with a 
cognitive impairment, 12% were settled immigrants, and 8% were caregivers. Older adults were 
referred primarily because of social isolation (54%), loneliness (43%) and mild depression (25%).  

Older adults and the health and seniors-serving sectors experienced tangible benefits. After 
participating in SALC programs, clients reported reduced feelings of loneliness (52% at 6 months and 
62% at 12 months), and approximately 40% reported improved connections to the community as well as 
better physical and mental health. L2W also positively impacted healthcare providers with many reporting 
an increase in job satisfaction and gratitude for having another ótoolô available to offer patients. 

Why should you become involved in this project? What are the benefits to your Centre? 
Å NEW! Three different levels of participation based on your Centre/SALC capacity.

Å 1) Hub Centres (accepting referrals for multiple centres in their area),
Å 2) Group A - Core Centres (accepting referrals for their own Centres)
Å 3) Group B - Satellite Centres (accepting referrals that flow from a Hub Centre)

Å Micro-grant funding support available for Hub Centres and Core Centres including funds to 
subsidize clients. (reduces socio-economic barriers)

Å Opportunity to engage volunteers as Peer Mentors and Volunteer Link Ambassadors (VLAs)
Å Creates new referral pathways to strengthen your centre membership and reach isolated 

community members
Å Tools and Resources Packages available in hard copy and digital through a Google Drive
Å Outreach tools including postcards for care providers with a QR code link to our Social 

Prescribing VIDEO!

The next Links2Wellbeing Training is Thursday, January  23rd, from 11 a.m. to 12 noon, or you 
can have one-on-one training at your convenience! We are also hosting our next L2W Social 
Prescribing Conversation Café on Monday, January 27th,  2025, at 12 noon. 

For those Centres interested in learning more about Links2Wellbeing and how to become part of the 
project, please email Dena Silverberg at dena@oacao.org to set up a meeting to learn more NOW!

https://oacao.org/programs/links2wellbeing/
mailto:dena@oacao.org


Attention Links2Wellbeing Partners! Join a Research Project with Wilfred Laurier University. 

The Self-Regulation, Emotion, and Aging Lab (www.lauriersealab.com) is partnering with the OACAOôs L2W 
program to increase engagement in community centresô programming. Although we are based out of Wilfrid 
Laurier University in the Kitchener-Waterloo region, we are looking to partner with centres from across Ontario 
to promote positive aging and increase program engagement. Through our research, we seek to develop and 
offer suggestions to MPPs on how to improve community programming for seniors across Ontario, further 
spreading the positive implications of the L2W program and social prescribing! 

This work will be led by Kyra Simons, a PhD student in the SEA lab. Although Kyraôs primary research will focus 
on racialized older adultsô sense of belonging in community programming, we are passionate about community-
engaged work. Specifically, we seek to design and conduct research that addresses your specific centreôs unique 
needs. Our ask is that you work alongside us to develop a research project that reaches your centreôs goals. We 
recognize that centres have varying capacity and available time. As such, we would be happy to meet your 
centre where you are, whether that be meeting once per week, or once per month, for example. Our research 
opportunities are endless, and we look forward to finding ways we can increase your centreôs engagement! 

If youôd like to hear more about our research, please contact Kyra Simons (simo1480@mylaurier.ca) or the SEA 
lab (voicemail at 548-889-5586). 

https://www.lauriersealab.com
mailto:simo1480@mylaurier.ca
http://techsmartsenior.ca


As the Aging Well Conference wraps up, we want to 
extend our deepest gratitude to everyone who made this 
event such a resounding success! 
To our delegates, thank you for your enthusiasm, 
participation, and for fostering meaningful discussions 
that will drive positive change. To our sponsors and
exhibitors, your support and contributions provided 
invaluable resources and insights that enriched the 
experience for all. And to our volunteers, your tireless 
efforts behind the scenes made everything run 
smoothlyðthis event wouldnôt have been possible 
without you.  

To the committee, thank you so very much for your time, 
effort and commitment. This year was one to remember 
and that was all thanks to the tireless pursuit of big ideas, 
thinking outside of the box, using your imagination, 
pushing through challenges and celebrating 51 amazing 
years of the OACAO and letôs not forget the amazing 
costumes! 

From engaging workshops to thought-provoking 
discussions, this yearôs conference was filled with 
amazing information and invaluable learning 
opportunities. The ideas and connections shared will 
undoubtedly inspire growth and innovation in aging well. 

Thank you to all who completed the Conference Surveys! 
Congratulations to our survey winners: Jordan Turner - 
City of Brampton and Joyce Chu ï from TNO! 

Weôre already looking forward to seeing you at next 
yearôs conference. If you are interested in joining    
a conference committee, please reach out! Together, letôs 
continue to build a community dedicated to thriving at 
every stage of life!  

With deepest gratitude, 

OACAO Board and Staff 

Conference 2024 - It’s a Wrap! 

Carmen Joseph 
Dena Silverberg 

Full Conference
Program & Full  Conference

Donna St. Martin Full Conference
Julie Pennal  
Kara Millen  
Karie Papillon  
Kelly Meeussen 
Leo Lavergne  
Lina Zita  

Lisa Tobio  

Pierre Benoit 
Robin Mech  
Sarah 
Feeney-Martin 

Wendy  

Program & Full  Conference
Program 
Program & Full Conference
Program
Program
Full Conference
Full Conference
Full Conference
Program Committee
Program Committee
Program & Full Conference 

Program & Full Conference 

Caceres-Speakman 

 Amanda Trinh, Anna Do, Bill Krever, Hanya 
Mitchell, Karen Kelly, Kennedy Leblanc-
Robbins, Leslie Olsen, Rob Gaby, Sharon 
Oatway, Victoria Stewart, Erica Rizzi, Leisa 
Davie 

Program Committee Volunteers 

Conference Planning Committee 

Nora Jones  

Conference Volunteers 

Sue Hesjedahl 
Program & Full Conference



Funding provided by: 
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The annual Canada Summer Jobs (CSJ) program Call for Applications is now open until December 19, 2024, 
at 11:59 p.m. (Pacific Standard Time). 
This year the CSJ Call for Applications will end before the beginning of the holiday season. Don't risk missing 
the deadline—apply today for Canada Summer Jobs funding! 

Are You Ready? 

The CSJ program will once again aim to support 70,000 quality jobs for youth during the 2025 summer 
season. 
Not-for-profit employers can receive a wage subsidy up to 100% of the current provincial or territorial 
minimum hourly wage. Public and private sector employers are eligible to receive a wage subsidy of up to 
50% of the current provincial or territorial minimum hourly wage. 

Applicants can seek funding in their application to offer quality jobs for youth during the summer season. 
This year, jobs can take place from April 21, 2025, to August 30, 2025. 

Are you ready to: 
Provide quality work experiences for youth? 
Provide opportunities for youth to develop and improve their skills? 
Respond to national priorities and local priorities to improve access to the labour market for youth who 
face unique barriers? 

If so, submit your CSJ 2025 funding application now! 
Prepare to Apply 
Remember to read the Applicant Guide. It contains detailed information about the application process, 
including how you can demonstrate the quality of your proposed job placement(s) and practical 
information on how to prepare for your application. 
Should you have any questions about CSJ 2025 or the application process after reading the guide, please do 
not hesitate to contact Service Canada. 

How to Apply

If you already have an existing Grants and Contributions Online Services (GCOS) account, simply log in to 
your account and apply now.

Canada Summer Jobs 2025 – Call for Applications 

___________________

https://www.canada.ca/en/employment-social-development/corporate/contact/canada-summer-jobs.html


L'appel de demandes annuel pour Emplois d'été Canada (EEC) 2025

L'appel de demandes annuel pour Emplois d'été Canada (EEC) a maintenant été lancé et sera ouvert jusqu'au 
19 décembre 2024 à 23h59 (Heure du Pacifique). 

Cette année l'appel de demandes EEC se terminera avant le début du temps des fêtes. Évitez de manquer la 
date limite et déposez votre demande de financement dès aujourd'hui au programme Emplois d'été Canada ! 

Êtes-vous prêt ? 
Le programme EEC aura à nouveau comme objectif de financer 70 000 emplois de qualité pour les jeunes 
durant la période estivale 2025. 

Les organismes à but non lucratif peuvent recevoir une contribution salariale pouvant atteindre 100 % du 
salaire horaire minimum en vigueur dans la province ou le territoire. Tandis que les employeurs des secteurs 
public et privé seront admissibles à une contribution salariale pouvant aller jusqu'à 50 % du salaire horaire 
minimum en vigueur dans la province ou le territoire. 

Les demandeurs peuvent solliciter un financement dans leur demande afin d'offrir des emplois de qualité aux 
jeunes pendant la saison estivale. Cette année, les emplois pourront avoir lieu entre le 21 avril 2025 et le 30 
août 2025. 

Êtes-vous prêt à : 
Offrir des expériences de travail de qualité aux jeunes ? 
Offrir aux jeunes des possibilités de développer et d'améliorer leurs compétences ? 
Répondre aux priorités nationales et priorités locales afin d'améliorer l'accès au marché du travail pour les 
jeunes qui font face à des obstacles particuliers ? 

Si oui, déposez votre demande de financement EEC 2025 dès maintenant ! 
Préparer sa demande de financement 
N'oubliez pas de lire le Guide du demandeur. Il contient des informations détaillées sur le processus de 
demandes, y compris la manière dont vous pouvez démontrer la qualité de votre proposition d'emploi(s) et 
des informations utiles sur la façon de préparer votre demande de financement. 
Si vous avez des questions sur EEC 2025 ou sur le processus de demandes après avoir lu le guide, n'hésitez pas 
à contacter Service Canada.

https://www.canada.ca/fr/emploi-developpement-social/services/financement/emplois-ete-canada.html?utm_campaign=not-applicable&utm_medium=vanity-url&utm_source=canada-ca_emplois-ete-canada
https://www.canada.ca/fr/emploi-developpement-social/ministere/coordonnees/emplois-ete-canada.html


https://www.ontario.ca/page/available-funding-opportunities-ontario-government


https://www.ontario.ca/fr/page/possibilites-de-financement-offertes-par-le-gouvernement-de-lontario


https://eapon.ca
http://eapon.ca


Newsletter Contributions from our Members 

 Submitted by: Karie Papillon, 
Program Co-Ordinator 

FALL PREVENTION SUMMIT

TOWN OF AURORA  

On Wednesday November 6, 2024, the Town of Aurora hosted our first Fall Prevention 
Summit. The summit was held in partnership with The Meadows of Aurora, York Region 
Public Health and Bayview Physiotherapy Clinic. With funding from the New Horizons 
Program for Seniors we were able to offer a session on the latest research on Fall 
Prevention including footwear, medications and interactions, exercises for balance and 
strength and healthy aging. The day included a catered lunch, a stretch, laughter and of 
course – fall prevention tips! 



CALEDON SENIORS CENTRE 
 Submitted by: Cheryl Sampson, 

Program Co-Ordinator 

Fundraising Fun! 

This fall, the Caledon Seniors Centre was bustling with exciting fundraising events to support 
our programs. 

Recent highlights include: 
• Down East Dinner ï a traditional East Coast Dinner, with fun games and entertainment
• our annual Craft & Bake Sale, Silent Auction & Much More Sale - with the generous support of

local businesses and community members, this event was a great success!
• our November 50/50 Draw ï where the winner won $1,697.50!

These events not only provide opportunities for fun and socializing but also helped raise 
essential funds to maintain and expand the Centre's offerings, so the Centre continues to be a 
vibrant hub for older adults to connect, learn, and stay active! 



CENTRAL EGLINGTON COMMUNITY CENTRE 
Submitted by Stacey Griffith, Older Adult Program Coordinator 

This fall, our seniors gathered at Grenada Rose, a vibrant Caribbean 
restaurant in Toronto, where the air was filled with the aromas of jerk 
chicken, curried goat, and fresh oxtail stew. As they shared laughter 
and stories over their flavorful meal, the importance of coming 
together as a group became evident. For seniors, these moments of 
connection are vitalðoffering more than just nourishment, they 
provide a sense of belonging and support.   

Here we are, engaging in a lively chess game. Zoia, a community 
partner from Chartwell Retirement Residences and a former chess 
champion, decided to stop by. She generously shared a few valuable 
tips with our seniors, sparking great conversation and 
friendly competition.  

Our older adults gathered for two fascinating seminars this fall. 
The first featured a captivating Halloween-themed session on 
spiritualism and ghost history, where attendees enjoyed exploring 
the eerie past of Toronto. Later, they took part in a 
Remembrance Day seminar, delving into the remarkable life of 
First World War hero Thain MacDowell. This inspiring talk 
highlighted MacDowell's gallantry at the Battle of the Somme and his 
heroic actions at Vimy Ridge, for which he was awarded the 
Victoria Cross. Both events were enriching, blending history, 
culture, and remembrance. Both talks were hosted by Toronto 
Historian, Richard Finnes-Clinton. 

Adelle, our York University Nursing student recently hosted an 
engaging two-part seminar focused on brain health, offering valuable 
insights into key topics such as dementia, the effects of cortisol 
levels on the brain, and effective strategies for preventing 
cognitive decline. Attendees were introduced to the latest 
research on how stress hormones like cortisol can impact brain 
function, particularly in relation to memory and cognitive aging. The 
seminars also provided practical tips on promoting brain 
health, emphasizing the importance of lifestyle changes and mental 
exercises to preserve cognitive function. We partook in brain 
training games such as: Four Pics, One Word, puzzles, word 
searches, crosswords and Spot the Difference. 



DRYDEN GO-GETTERS ACTIVITY CENTRE 
Submitted by Judy Crigger 

Dryden Go-Getters Activity Centre has been very busy since our last write-up in the newsletter. We 
are very busy fundraising to complete the lower level of our Addition which was built in 2023. We 
have many events including pancake breakfasts, barbeques, Dances, dinners, Craft and Bake Sales. 
Open Mic where young and old join together to socialize and have fun. The lower level will 
accommodate a foot care room/hairdresser/barber as services for our members, as well as games 
room with pool tables, darts and exercise equipment. Accessible washrooms. Our membership is 576 
members and growing every day. 

Our activities are: 
Monday to Friday: 
Lunch 11:30 am to12:30 pm  

• Line Dancing
• Floor Shuffleboard
• Table Shuffleboard
• Various Card games
• Crafters
• Chair Yoga
• Floor Curling
• Mahjong
• Bean Bag Toss(Corn Hole)
• Bingo
• Newest addition - Chair Volleyball
(a lot of fun and laughter)

Our library is open daily, you can take a puzzle or a book  home or 
do a puzzle here at the centre. Welcome to drop-in Monday to Friday 
during the hours of 8:30 am to 2:30 pm. Open on weekends for 
special events. Drop in, coffee is always on.  A great place to meet 
old friends and meet new ones.  We are a centre open to everyone  
Email: drydengogetters@drytel.net, Phone: 1-807-223-5937  

mailto:Email:%20drydengogetters@drytel.net


EGANVILLE & DISTRICT SENIORS 
Submitted by Brandy Couette 

Inspiring Wellness and Connection: A Look at the Echo Centre’s Seniors Active 
Living Fair 

The Echo Centreôs Seniors Active Living Fair 
brought together our rural community together 
for a day of wellness, learning, and connection. 
Designed to meet membersô unique needs, to 
bring together programs, services, and 
opportunities that promote health, wellness, and 
connection ï all in one vibrant day.  The fair 
featured engaging presentations, such as an 
overview of the Canadian Dental Plan, a 
session on Reframing Ageism, and insights 
from the Community Paramedic Program, which 
offered wellness checks to accommodate 
emergency callouts.  All these sessions 
addressed real concerns raised by our 
members, ensuring relevance and value. 

A highlight was the one-day wellness clinic, 
where attendees accessed multiple health 
services in one convenient location.  Community 
Paramedics provide blood pressure checks, 
Reflexology hand massages offered relaxation, 
and a hearing clinic ensured personalized care 
from a realm of different providers. 

We recognized the transportation challenge of 
our rural area, where public transit and taxis are 

unavailable. We provided 
accessible transportation 
options for attendees with 
mobility or travel barriers.  This ensured 
that everyone in our community had the 
opportunity to participate, making the event 
inclusive and accessible for all.  This allowed 
seniors to enjoy the bustling trade show, 
interactive ñTry Itò sessions (Seniors Tai Chi 
and Mild Mobility), and the time to mingle and 
socialize with others throughout the day. 

By tailoring the event to membersô 
feedback, offering centralized services, 
and solving transportation barriers, the Echo 
Centre created a vibrant, impactful day.  
Attendees left with a new connection, 
practical resources, and a renewed sense of 
community. Every community is different, with 
different interests and needs. By listening to 
our members, we were able to bring 
services under one roof and make 
participation accessible for all. Together, we 
can empower and support our seniors, one 
health fair and program at a time. 





KANATA SENIORS COUNCIL 
Submitted by Kay Dubie 

Kanata Seniors Council Health Fair 
October 19th. 2024 was a very busy day at the 
Kanata Seniors Centre 

Seniors arrived at the doors and were greeted 
by volunteers who directed them to register, 
complete forms and receive their tote bags, 
ready to gather information from the many 
displays set up. The next step was to give 
participants the opportunity to decide on the six 
various health-related sessions available for the 
day. With a variety of subjects, everyone found 
several sessions to attend. The sessions 
included: heart valve health, fall prevention, 
medication safety, influence of socializing on 
mental health, Ontario home health services, 
birdwatching for mental and physical health.  

Many of the seniors also had appointments with 
foot care, blood pressure, and hearing 
clinicians, and were handed directions as to 
when and where these sessions would take 
place. 

The trade fair was set up with many local health 
related business and organizations of interest to 
Seniors.  

Our caf® offered complimentary hot lunch and 
snack items to all participants in a comfortable 
situation that afforded all a chance to rest and 

relax with new and old friends, before continuing 
through the day. 

This event was supported by Ontario Adult 
Centres Organization of Ontario and the Ontario 
Government. 

It was a very successful event and Seniors went 
home with new information to help them live 
healthier and active lives. The final consensus 
has been that all enjoyed the experience, 
participants and volunteers, all learned many 
new things, met some new friends, and was a 
worthwhile way to spend a day. 



KINGSTON SENIORS 
Submitted by Jacqueline Tavakoli 

Vista: The Voice of Kingston's Seniors 

In the evolving landscape of Ontario's older adult communities, the Seniors 
Association Kingston Region’s (SAKR) monthly publication, Vista continues
to be a beacon of light in the region. It's clear that staying connected and 
engaged is a priority for seniors: Vista embodies this spirit, serving as a vital
link between SAKR and its members, while fostering a sense of community 
and shared purpose. Vista, aptly named to signify a broad view or perspective, offers readers exactly that – a 
panoramic look at the rich tapestry of senior  life in Kingston. Each month, our publication brings a fresh array 
of stories, articles, updates, and insights directly to the homes of our members.  

Vista offers a diverse range of regular features designed to enrich the lives of our seniors. It covers health and 
wellness topics, including articles on staying active, nutrition tips, and mental health resources. The newsletter 
also explores the rich history of the region through the memories and stories of long-time residents. Members 
stay informed about local activities through an event calendar, while lifelong learning is encouraged with 
features on educational opportunities and skill-sharing. The organization's Board President provides monthly 
updates and insights in the President's Corner, while a medical professional contributes articles addressing 
common health concerns and debunking myths. To help seniors navigate the digital world, the newsletter
includes tech tips on using smartphones and 
accessing online services, ensuring that 
members remain connected and engaged in 
their community.
 
Vista's success lies in its collaborative nature. 
The publication thrives on the contributions of 
its readers. Seniors are not just consumers of 
content but active participants in its creation, 
empowering seniors to share their voices and 
experiences.  Behind the scenes, a dedicated 
team of staff and volunteers works tirelessly 
to bring each issue to life. From content 
curation to editing, these individuals apply 
their professional skills and life experiences to 
produce a high-quality publication month after 
month.  

In a world where staying connected and 
informed is more important than ever, Vista 
exemplifies a flourishing community of active 
older adults in Kingston by providing a 
platform for expression, information, and 
community building. Through its pages, 
whether physical or digital, Vista continues to 
paint a vivid picture of life in Kingston from the 
eyes of seniors - one story, one article, one 
issue at a time.





RETRAITE ACTIVE DE PEEL 
Submitted by Françoise Myner, Secrétaire du conseil d’administration et Membre du comité de programmation 

Un mois d’octobre tout en couleur à Retraite active de Peel 

D®butons par le 2 octobre alors que nos membres ®taient invit®s ¨ venir 
comm®morer l'histoire et l'h®ritage des pensionnats autochtones et souligner 
la journ®e du chandail orange. R®flexions et discussions, sans jugement, pour 
mieux comprendre. Un lunch compos® de la 
soupe des trois sîurs avec pain de bannock a ®t® 
servi.  Cette soupe d®licieuse contient du maµs, 
de la courge et des haricots. Dans certaines 
communaut®s autochtones, ces cultures sont 

appel®es ç les trois sœurs è parce qu’elles s’aident mutuellement ¨ pousser 
lorsqu’elles sont plant®es c¹te ¨ c¹te. En apr¯s-midi, gr©ce ¨ Joy Rogers, artiste 
autochtone, nous avons ®t® initi®s ¨ lôart du perlage en faisant une petite broche. 
Une journ®e tr¯s agr®able et les commentaires recueillis, tr¯s positifs. 

Il nôy a rien de plus beau quôune sortie en plein air en d®but dôautomne pour admirer les belles couleurs de la 
nature. Nous avons choisi la cidrerie Spirit Tree Estate ¨ Caledon. Une occasion de se promener dans le 
verger et de recevoir les explications sur la fabrication du cidre en m°me temps quôune d®gustation avec et 
sans alcool. Un beau produit local ¨ encourager.     

La saison des pommes ®tant ¨ son meilleur 
nous avons choisi dôen faire un th¯me pour 
une session de popote et papoteé Elaine 
nous a initi®s ¨ faire de  

la compote de pommes avec la pelure et 
m°me les p®pins. Le r®sultat est un plaisir 
pour les yeux et le palais. Coup de coeur 
pour la recette de beurre de pommes mais 
le moment pr®f®r® a ®t® la d®monstration 

de la recette de p©te ¨ tartes de Claudette qui a d¾ en faire des milliers
dans sa vie. Pas besoin dôinstrument particulier, les mains dans la p©te 
côest le cas de le dire.  Un beau moment dô®change et de partage de 
trucs ainsi que des petits plats ¨ rapporter.  

Pour continuer dans la couleur, Anne, animatrice dôart, a offert un atelier 
de peinture çÀ la manière de Norval Morrisseauè artiste autochtone. 
Pas n®cessaire dôavoir un talent en peinture, juste se faire confiance et 
laisser aller la cr®ativit®. Le r®sultat a ®t® au-del¨ des attentes des 
participant.es et les sourires en disaient long sur leur satisfaction.   

RAP se questionne constamment pour trouver les activit®s qui 
non seulement int®resseront ses membres mais aussi leur 
permettront de continuer dôapprendre dans le plaisir. La 
r®compense est dans la participation et nous sommes choy®s de ce 
c¹t® l¨.  

Vous en saurez plus sur notre organisme en consultant notre site 
web: www.retraiteactivepeel.ca    

info@retraiteactivepeel.ca 

https://www.retraiteactivepeel.ca
https://www.retraiteactivepeel.ca
mailto:info@retraiteactivepeel.ca


SEAWAY SENIOR CITIZENS CLUB 
Submitted by Liz Collymore 

Ontario Trillium Foundation Grant Recognition Event for Cornwall Seaway Senior Citizens Club 
Seaway Senior Citizens Club of Cornwall were honoured to express their thanks in person to Stormont, 
Dundas, and South Glengarry MPP Nolan Quinn and George Christoff of the Ontario Trillium 
Foundation for their generous grant of $88,700  which allowed for renovations to the Elm Wing on the 
top floor of their building. Also in attendance was City of Cornwall Mayor, Justin Towndale. 

Renovations to the new wing included barrier-free and hands-free washrooms, replacement of existing 
lighting as well as the creation of new spaces for storage and utilities.  These renovations have 
resulted in an additional 790 sq ft space which is already being used for a second Drums Alive class as 
well as for a puzzle group. 

More activities are in the forecast to begin in the coming months. 

Kudos to the dedicated Seaway Seniors Grant Committee members who are constantly working 
behind the scenes to find and apply for municipal, provincial and federal grants which are essential 
to the Club's existence.  

Left to Right: 
Irene Harps-Lanois (Director of Activities SSCC);
Mayor Justin Towndale; 
George Cristoff (OntarioTrillium Foundation);
MPP Nolan Quinn; 
Fay Emerton-Proulx 
(Grant Committee Chair); 
Paulette Amelotte (Grant Committee member) 
and Shona Barkley (Vice President SSCC) 

Drums Alive Fitness Class 

Gone to Pieces Puzzle Group 



SOUTH GATE CENTRE 
Submitted by Sarah Lindsay 

South Gate Centre Celebrates the Season! 

South Gate Centre is thrilled to announce the return of its annual major fundraiser, the 12 Days of Christmas 
Lottery! For just $25, you can enter for a chance to win cash prizes daily from Boxing Day through January 6th, 
culminating in a grand prize draw of $10,000. With only 2,500 tickets available, anyone in Ontario can join the 
fun at www.southgatectr.com/12DaysLottery. Ticket sales close December 24 or sooner, if we sell out! 

This December also featured our first-ever Tinsel & Treasures Online Holiday Auction! From December 1-8, we 
showcased ten beautifully decorated 4' Christmas trees by local artisans and businesses. Many included 
delightful extras like wine and chocolates! Other items included small appliances, jewelry, art and antique items. 
www.32auctions.com/tinselandtreasures_2024 

Our festive Christmas Bazaar raised over $5,000 thanks to generous donations from community members, 
beautiful handmade holiday crafts, and a great group of local vendors. Huge thanks to our amazing volunteers 
who made it all happen!  

We accept donations of food and money throughout the year to feed a senior in need. This program is called our 
Food Angel Program. Food insecurity is impacting all generations and we want to ensure that no senior in our 
community goes hungry. www.southgatectr.com/foodangelprogram 

Wishing everyone a joyful holiday season from all of us at South Gate Centre! 

http://www.southgatectr.com/12DaysLottery
https://www.32auctions.com/tinselandtreasures_2024
http://www.southgatectr.com/foodangel
http://southgatectr.com/12dayslottery
http://southgatectr.com//foodangelprogram


TOWN OF PELHAM 
Submitted by Katie Kilbreath 
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OACAO Board of Directors 

Wendy Caceres-Speakman wendy.caceres-speakman@rexdalechc.com 
Suzanne Teixeira suzanne@ywalc.ca
Karie Papillon kpapillon@aurora.ca   
Leslie Olsen laolsen10@gmail.com
Bill Krever w.krever@victoriavillage.ca
Sharon Oatway soatway@gloucester50pluscentre.ca 

EXECUTIVE 
President 
Past President 
President Elect
Vice President 
Treasurer 
Secretary 
Executive Director Sue Hesjedahl (ex-officio) sue@oacao.org  

REGIONAL REPRESENTATIVES 
Central Staff Nora Jones nora.jones@townofws.ca 

Senior Rob Gagy robannag@gmail.com  
Eastern Staff Don Amos DonA@seniorskingston.ca 

Staff Vacant 
Golden Staff Julie Pennal Julie.pennal@oakville.ca 
Horseshoe Senior Ted Lambert erllre13@hotmail.com  
Grand River Staff Vacant 

Senior Vacant 
Metro Staff Lisa Tobio yorkfairbank@on.aibn.com 

Senior Leslie Olsen laolsen10@gmail.com  
North West Staff Twyla Biluk twyla.biluk@thunderbay.ca 

Senior Vacant 
North Central Staff  John Richer john.richer@greatersudbury.ca 

Senior Lyne Way-White lybell55@yahoo.com 
South West Staff  Jennifer Jones jjones@bgclondon.ca  

Senior Martha MacIntosh mackintoshmartha@gmail.com 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
Awards Nora Jones 
OASSIS Liaison Bill Krever 
Conference Sue Hesjedahl 
Finance Bill Krever 
Nominations Suzanne Teixeira 

Strategic Planning Leslie Olsen & 
Co-Chairs Sue Hesjedahl 

nora.jones@townofws.ca 
w.krever@victoriavillage.ca 
sue@oacao.org  
w.krever@victoriavillage.ca 
suzanne@ywalc.ca 

laolsen10@gmail.com 
sue@oacao.org

For more information about the  
Older Adult Centres’ Association of Ontario 
please contact: Sue Hesjedahl, Executive Director  
at 905-584-8125 or 1-866-835-7693 or sue@oacao.org
www.oacao.org P.O. Box 65, Caledon East, ON L7C 3L8
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OACAO Business Partners 2024-2025 
Access Abilities      www.accessabilities.ca    905-825-5335 (Oakville), 416-237-9654 (Toronto) 

Amica Senior Lifestyles www.amica.ca     1-888-264-2299

Arbor Memorial Inc.  www.arbormemorial.ca     1-877-301-8066

Belairdirect   www.belairdirect.com/healthcare      1-833-887-4626

Brock University www.brocku.ca/bfit/online-programs/ 905-688-5550 ext 5589

Canada’s National Ballet School     www.nbs-enb.ca     1-800-387-0785

Canadian Hearing Services  www.chs.ca   1-866-518-0000

Chartwell Retirement Residences www.chartwell.com  1-855-461-0685

Greensheild Pharmacy www.greenshield.ca/pharmacy 1-855-844-2242

HearCANADA www.hearCANADA.com 1-866-432-7226

HearingLife www.hearinglife.ca 1-888-514-9515

Heart to Home Meals www.HeartToHomeMeals.ca  1-888-777-2219

Insuranceland   www.insuranceland.ca/oacao 1-800-243-9379 ext. 2337

MySeniorCenter           www.myseniorcenter.com    1-866-739-9745

OASSIS Benefit Plans for Not-For-Profits    www.oassisplan.com   1-888-233-5580

Parkland Lifestyle Residences           www.experienceparkland.com     1-877-742-6639

Rogers Communications www.primewireless.ca/OACAO 519-771-7489

Retirement Homes Regulatory Authority     www.rhra.ca      1-855-275-7472

Senior Women Living Together www.swlt.ca 

Transitions Realty         www.downsizingexperts.ca      647-948-7415

Thank you to all our 2024-2025 Business Partners 

Please find the following resource communication attachments

Partner: Business Partner Discount List

Resource:Older Adult Worker Engagement Article 

NEWSLETTER DEADLINES 
Please note the following deadline for submissions: 

2025 Spring Newsletter – March 3, 2025 
2025 Summer Newsletter – June 2, 2025 
2025 Fall Newsletter – September 2, 2025 

Please send your submissions to admin@oacao.org 
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